Robinson+Cole

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

October 26, 2018

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: EM-VER-131-170403 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless 1394 Meriden Waterbury Turnpike, Southington, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

On April 25, 2017, the Siting Council acknowledged Cellco's request for modifications to the existing telecommunications facility at 1394 Meriden Waterbury Turnpike in Southington, Connecticut. The purpose of this letter is to notify the Council that the facility modifications approved in EM-VER-131-170403 will not be completed. Cellco will not, therefore, be supplying the Council with a construction completion notification.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kunie BMM

Copy to:

Tim Parks